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Open Gardens Meeting 

7pm, Primary Staff 

Room, Everyone 

Welcome 
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OPS Netball 

Presentation & Disco 

 

 August 28th 

Year 6 Hitler’s 
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Dear Parents 

How wonderful was it to wake up to snow on Saturday with winter finally hitting with a 

thud. From the responses of the children on Monday morning, it seems that hundreds of 

snowmen were constructed with frozen hands and wet feet. The smiles of children and 

their voices of excitement retelling their activities is truly delightful and exactly what 

being a kid is all about. 
 

Last week I had the pleasure to take the OPS Netball team to Condobolin for the next 

round of the PSSA competition. The ladies were successful with a win, but what 

impressed me more than the score was the manner in which the children played. Our 

team encouraged each other but also the other team and strived to promote 

sportsmanship across the court. 
 

At school we celebrated Open Day on Thursday with parents coming into our classrooms 

and enjoying the opportunity to look at the activities being undertaken in the school. 

Many parents were surprised at the level of work in the classrooms and it was also lovely 

to see so many Grandparents on the day.  
 

To add to the busy day on Thursday our Kindergarten and Year 2 children performed in 

the Orange Eisteddfod in the field of Verse Speaking. The day was highly successful for 

the school with Year 2 placing first. Congratulations to all the children and our wonderful 

staff who tirelessly worked in preparation of the day. This week our efforts towards the 

Eisteddfod continues with the Dance schedule being in full swing on Friday 16th August. 

Good luck goes to all groups and their teachers who have instructed our children over 

many months in preparation.  
 

On Saturday we said goodbye to our Chinese visiting 

students and it was great to reflect on the challenges 

faced by these children during their week. Firstly,  

being as young as they were ranging in age from 10 to 

13, then adding being away from their parents, not to 

mention being on the other side of the world. Whilst 

considering the cultural differences, it is truly 

remarkable how well they coped. 
 

The greatest challenge was however the language barrier with the children having very 

limited English, with most billeting families heavily using the Google translation app 

during the week. I would like to thank our wonderful hosting families and the entire OPS 

school community for embracing this amazing experience. 

 



 

This week our sporting teams have again been in action with the boy’s playing rugby and soccer and our girls playing 

netball. The rugby was the state quarter finals and was played in the Blue Mountains yesterday. The score was 27-

0 to OPS and Mr Bale was delighted with the effort shown by the team and we thank all parents who assisted with 

transport. The boys will now play in the final 4 in the state in the coming weeks. Our girls also played yesterday in 

Cowra against Mulyan Public School and were successful with the win and are now in line to play for the Western 

Region championship against Dubbo. Our boys are also to the Western Region final level in Soccer and played today 

in Dubbo with the win going to Dubbo. Mrs Smith was again very pleased with her team with huge efforts and 

teamwork demonstrated on the field. Congratulations to all teams. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our school is very excited looking forward into 2020 and today we held our second 2020 Kinder Open Day that saw 

many families take the opportunity to view our school. Our school planning is well underway already for 2020 and we 

look forward to welcoming our new families. 
 

I really hope that parents of our young ladies remember that at the beginning of term 4, OPS will be commencing for 

the first time, the option of culottes (short) and shirt for the summer uniform. Our standard summer dress will still be 

our uniform but the option is available to any student who would rather wear shorts. This uniform has been designed 

in lengthy consultation between the school, P&C, the wider OPS school community and the suppliers. The uniform 

can be purchased from the Orange Clothing Company at the moment and we encourage parents to go in and have a 

look at the uniform option if you are considering the change to a summer short for your daughter.  
 

Next week the Orange Public School P&C will be conducting a disco on Thursday  22nd August. Our Infants children will 

be welcome to attend from 4.30 until 6pm followed by the Primary students attending from 6.30pm and concluding 

at 8pm. We hope to see everyone on the night. The cost will be $5 payable on entry with sweets and drinks being 

able to be purchased as well. 
 

Finally I would like to congratulate all of our OPS weekend netball teams who will be soon heading into finals. It is 

significant that OPS is the only Primary school that has an associated weekend club for netball and the support shown 

from parents and students alike is wonderful. 

 

Enjoy the week 

 

Bradley Tom 

Principal 

 
 



 

From the Librarian 
What a fantastic week we had last week celebrating Book Week. We began with our Super Power Day and our 

costumes were varied and imaginative. On Tuesday students were able to view a Super Movie; Captain Underpants; 

Wednesday the movie Inkheart. Thursday students brought in their baking creations. Lessons within the Library 

reflected the Book week theme and at Friday’s assembly we were treated to performances by Yr 6 and Yr 5 students 

demonstrating the Secret Power of Reading. 
 

I announced the winners of the Writing Competition; Stage 2 Will Robinson; Stage 3 Amy Robinson and Xanthe 

Huxtable. Congratulations! 
 

The winners of the Bake a Super Power by popular vote were Anna Childs, Jon Gee, Amy Pearce and Charlotte 

England. 
 

Awards were also given to the students who had borrowed the most in Semester 1. Congratulations to Yr 3 Sanvi 

Timsina;  Yr 4 Ruby Walkum;  Yr 5 Angus Downing;  Yr 6 Abigail Kiely. 
 

The winner of the Year 2 writing competition was Emma Fairfax from 2 Lemon. 
 

The winners of the Infants drawing competition were Bella Colafranceschi, 1 Jade and Lacie Jones, Kinder Pink.  
 

The Infants baked some fabulous  Super Power cakes and the medal winners were Adelle Scott, Kinder Blue; Jessica 

Childs, 1 Crimson; William Watkins, 1 Lime and a certificate for Amelia Brideson from 1 Jade. 
 

Special library awards for great borrowing at the Infants went to Tyler Wilson, Kinder Pink; Ananjan Jeevasangar, 1 

Crimson and for always helping out in the library, Skye Meaney, 2 Violet. 

 

Ms Smith / Mrs Capnerhurst 

                                 Teacher-Librarian  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 PSSA Rugby 

Yesterday the Orange Public School rugby team travelled to the Blue 

Mountains to play in the PSSA quarter finals. OPS took on Newport in the 

match in conditions which were divine. Both teams were up for the game 

and intensity was high from the start. OPS scored first however, and 

never looked back. We ended up winning the match 27-0, and was won 

with solid defence and an aggressive attack.  
 

OPS will now travel to Endeavour Sports High School in week 7 to 

compete for the state championship in the final four. Well done to all the 

players so far and the continued support of parents and carers. Go OPS! 

 



 

 

   



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OPS - 2019 School Year Dates 

August 15 
Open Gardens meeting, 7pm Primary Staff 

Room, Everyone Welcome 

August 16 Orange Eisteddfod - Dance 

August 22 K - 2 Author Visit 

August 26 OPS Netball Presentation & Disco 

August 28 
Year 6 - Hitler’s Daughter, Orange Civic 

Theatre 

August 28 
Bathurst Dance Eisteddfod - Year 1 & 

Stage 2 only 

August  

29 & 30 
Orange Eisteddfod - Choir 

September 1 TOM Regional Final 

September 3 University of NSW - Digital Tech Test 

September 4 Orange Eisteddfod - Band 

September 5 University of NSW  - Science Test 

September  

5 & 6 
Orange Eisteddfod - Strings 

September  

5 & 6 
Year 6 Choir to Sydney Opera House  

September  

9 - 13 
Footsteps Dance Company Visit 

September 10

  

September 10 University of NSW - 

Writing Test 

September 12

  

September 12 University of NSW -  

Spelling Test 

September 12 Pie Drive collection -  Heritage Hall 2-3pm 

September 17 University of NSW -  English Test 

September 17 Year 3 Bathurst Goldfields Excursion 

September  

18 - 20 
Year 5 Canberra Excursion 

September 19 University of NSW - Maths Test 

OPS Assemblies 

Kindergarten 
Tuesday 27th August 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 1 
Monday 26th August 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 2 
Wednesday 28th August 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 3-6 
Friday 23rd August 

1.00pm-1.50pm 

OPS Sport 

K-2 Every Friday 

Year 3-6 Every Friday 
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Clothing Pool 2019 

Any Donations would be greatly appreciated and can be dropped off at anytime  

at the Primary front office. 

The Clothing Pool is located at the Primary Campus— Sale Street building. The Clothing Pool does not have EFTPOS 

facilities.  Cash Only. 

 

 

 

If you are able to volunteer in  our 

Clothing Pool please call  Jane Howell 

0414 242 823 
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